RESOLUTION TO APPLY FOR CAPITAL GRANT FROM DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION FOR FLEET PURCHASES FOR SHARED-RIDE TAXI SERVICE

SPONSOR: MAYOR MCFARLAND FROM: FINANCE COMMITTEE

WHEREAS, the City of Watertown began operation of a shared-ride taxi service beginning January 1, 1994; and,

WHEREAS, the fleet used for shared-ride taxi service is in need of updated vehicles; and,

WHEREAS, the application for Federal funding for such purposes must be made on or before December 09, 2022.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE COMMON COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF WATERTOWN, WISCONSIN:

That the proper City officials be and are hereby authorized to apply for a capital grant for 2022 in the estimated amount of \$70,000 with the City's share expected to be 20% for which the City will appropriate the level of funding necessary. The grant funds will be used to purchase one Non - ADA Mini-Van OR one ADA Mini-Van.

	YES	NO
DAVIS		
LAMPE		
RUETTEN		
BARTZ		
LICHT		
SMITH		
SCHMID		
WETZEL		
ROMLEIN		
MAYOR MCFARLAND		
TOTAL		

ADOPTED <u>December 6, 2022</u>	
CITY CLERK	
APPROVEDDecember 6, 2022	
MAYOR	